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This testimony is presented in regard to Senate Bill 573. 

Senate Bill 573 contemplates paternity or parentage determinations by either a court or by an 
administrative action. The Oregon Child Support Program is the only entity that establishes 
parentage administratively, but it would not be able to do so in this context.  

The Oregon Child Support Program is authorized to use an administrative process to establish 
paternity only for dependent children for whom a second legal parent has not already been 
established. See ORS 25.511(3). In this context, the person likely would already have a legal 
second parent on the birth record and, at age 21 or over, would no longer be a dependent. In 
addition, the program establishes paternity or parentage to ensure that dependent children have 
two parents responsible to support them. Identifying the original birth parent of an adult person 
whose legal parentage has already been determined is activity by the Oregon Child Support 
Program (Oregon’s Title IV-D program) that would not qualify as an “allowable expense” 
eligible for federal reimbursement under Title IV-D of the Social Security Act.  

Recommended Action

The Oregon Department of Justice recommends amendment of Senate Bill 573 to remove 
reference to “administrative determination of paternity or parentage” and leave the determination 
entirely a judicial one.  


